April 21, 2001  DEP#93-316

Hearing opened at 8:00pm.  NOI hearing for septic system replacement for eight bedroom home (3 apts.) at 584 Main Street. Mike Bussell owner, Neal Anderson Wetland Scientist

Mike Bussell,  Neal Anderson: wetland scientist, and David Rainville.

Rec’d list of abutters – 10 -  and notices received back.

Wetlands exist to the west of the lot and come across the backs of the lots. The intermittent stream enters the pond area through a 12” buried culvert that extends from the property line across the yard (40 -50 ft?) and ending at the excavated pond area.  The stream exits the pond and eventually flows to Willard Brook.

3 family dwelling - apartments.
Have to have a replacement septic system because of  failure of the system.

George Sullivan, engineer, designed system to be as far away from wetland as possible- but the crucial measurement is 100 ft from well.   This places the closest point on the leach field within 24’ of the wetland edge.

Easements required: Pump system; test for high ground water during Jan;  leach area within 24’ of wetlands; minimum area of 8min/inch – 1600 sq ft – will be 1442 sq ft.; reduction of 50’ to BVW to 24’; and sieve test – change in particle size.

The Commission conducted site visits to the property on 4/17/10 and 4/20/10.  It was noted at the time that there were steep slopes down to the pond that were not evident on the plans.  Also, the pond was already beginning algae bloom - probably indicative of the failure of the current system.  

The Commission raised a question:  "Could the leach area be turned 90o ?"  This might increase the distance to the edge of the wetlands. No real answer has been from engineer.  (1)Would like a real answer to this question.
The Commission expressed concern about the steepness of slope coming down to the edge of the water from the proposed leach field. 
The Commission also expressed concern that the height of the finished system would be higher than neighbors property.  Perhaps there is a need to continue the siltation fencing beyond what is shown on the current plan.(2)
Discussions covered alternatives to breaking the slope;  eliminating the pond;  removing stream from culvert.  These discussions resulted in the applicant considering a design change that would remove the stream from the underground culvert; create a new stream bed and sloping bank for the newly exposed section of stream; positioning a rain garden for rain water from roof, etc. along the bank of the stream nearest the house; and elimination of the previously excavated pond area.  (3)Would want a design for this, with construction sequence. – will want this before closing the hearing.

A solution for  stabilization of the slope on the leach field area was proposed: planting with spreading juniper (4).

Will want designs and plans for all four (*) questions/decisions above to be presented at the continuation of this hearing.

Motion to continue the hearing to May 5, 2010 at 8:00pm  Vote unanimously in favor of the motion at 8:35pm

